
EDC  budget  not  what
supervisors asked for
By Kathryn Reed

El Dorado County’s proposed budget that was released this week
has zero dollars from the General Fund for roads and no money
to  build  the  public  safety  building  for  the  sheriff’s
department.

This, in essence, was Larry Combs’ parting gift to the county
– a budget that does not reflect what the supervisors or
department heads wanted. Combs was shown the door last week
after nearly a year with the county. He worked part time while
living in Auburn.

Now the five supervisors who supported Combs for much of his
limited tenure are left to pick up the pieces. Helping them
will  be  Don  Ashton  whom  they  hired  last  week  to  be  the
permanent chief administrative officer.
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Source: April 26, 2016, EDC BOS minutes

“As you know, this is the first step in the annual budget
process and between now and September the county will need to
make some difficult decisions. During this period, the CAO’s
office will be presenting the board with options and impacts
relative to operating budgets and capital projects, including
roads and the public safety facility,” Ashton told Lake Tahoe
News.

What those recommendations will be Ashton did not share with
LTN.

One of the bugaboos with the sheriff’s facility is that to
qualify for the grant funding the county must show it has a
balanced budget for the next five years. El Dorado County is
forecasting a deficit in the coming years.

Neither Ashton nor Supervisor Sue Novasel could answer what
this means for the public safety facility.



Technically the county is supposed to approve the budget this
month before the start of the next fiscal year on July 1. Per
standard  operating  procedure,  adjustments  are  made  through
September. Normally planning for the next budget year then
commences. That did not occur under Combs’ watch. That is part
of the reason the county is scrambling to come up with a
coherent budget for 2016-17.

It was Pamela Knorr, human resources director, who brought in
her friend Combs to be interim CAO. She has been working
remotely  in  Texas  where  her  husband  has  a  job.  This  is
something Combs allowed, but is unusual for any department
head, especially one dealing with all employees on a personal
level. She recently put her house on the market, signaling she
may have seen the writing on the wall now that she does not
have a friend as her boss to protect her.

As for the budget, it could still look very different than
this first iteration. This document that was released to the
public on June 1 was sent to the printer the morning after
Combs left the county.

“The proposed budget you are referring to is the CAO’s budget
recommendations – and just that – recommendations,” Novasel
told Lake Tahoe News. “The BOS has not reviewed nor had a
chance to talk about the budget – the budget talks will begin
on June 13. At that time, the board will begin a review of the
recommendations  and  start  to  make  changes,  revisions,  and
additions that they feel are necessary. I am going to be
asking  that  we  look  at  adding  a  PIO  position  along  with
including additional funding from the General Fund for road
maintenance.”

Asked what she would cut to fund the items she wants, Novasel
said, “That is something that we will all be looking at – how
much money does the county really have to pay for things that
we, as a county, feel are most needed. We will be looking at
our Strategic Plan as a basis for making those decisions. Of



course, we don’t want to make cuts – but we also need to make
sure that all programs and processes are in line with our
Strategic Plan and the priorities contained within it.”

The budget hearing is June 13 in Placerville, a week later
than previously planned – which was decided under the Combs’
regime, though the supervisors unanimously agreed to this on
May 17.

This means the budget hearings are after the June 7 primary,
when they were supposed to before the election.


